
Friday 14th March 2025 

PE Days 

YR Rainbowfish - Monday 
Y1 Seahorses - Tuesday 
Y2 Jellyfish - Thursday 
Y3 Narwhals - Monday 
Y4 Swordfish - Wednesday 
Y5 Manta rays - Thursday 
Y6 Dolphins  - Friday 

Cross Country 

Congratulations to Evie, Fflur, and 
Linnea for qualifying for the Cross 
Country quarterfinals on Monday—what 
an outstanding achievement! Each race 
featured approximately 70 girls from 
their year, with only the top 20 from 
each race advancing to the finals in 
Newquay. 
We wish Fflur and Linnea the very best of luck at the finals next week! 

Fun Fit  

FunFit starts again this week! 
However, please note that it will not 
be running on Wednesday due to the 
Year 3 & 4 school trip.  

On Wednesday, the school’s LEGO team headed to 
Culdrose to compete in this year’s FIRST LEGO 
League regionals. The team did an exceptional job, 
demonstrating the core values of FIRST LEGO, in-
cluding teamwork and building confidence for their 
presentation. After round 2 on the Robot table, the 
team was in joint 3rd place, which kept their spirits 
high throughout the day. They returned to school 
with the Judges' Trophy for Rising All-Stars!  
We can’t wait for next year’s challenges and to 
welcome more members to the LEGO team.  



 

It’s been a busy 
month in Jellyfish 
Class, and we’re 
excited to share 
what the children 
have been up to! 
In Maths, we’ve 
been working hard 
on our 
multiplication and 
division skills. The children have been practicing how to 
split amounts into equal groups and have had fun 
exploring arrays to help them understand these 
concepts better. 
In Literacy, the children have been following the story of 
Stardust by Jeanne Willis and Briony May Smith.  We 
have enjoyed reading the story together and the 
children are using the story as inspiration to write their 
own creative pieces. 
This week is Science Week, and we’ve been learning all 
about how animals adapt to their environments in order 
to survive. The children have really enjoyed the hands-
on activities, such as identifying poisonous and non-
poisonous berries, designing their own habitats, and 
making wildflower bombs.  
Thank you for your ongoing support, and we look 
forward to more exciting learning in the weeks ahead! 

Year 5 Year 2 
This term, our History focus has been World War I. We 
have explored the life of Walter Tull, one of only two Black 
footballers in the Football League in 1914, who later had a 
successful military career. We also studied Timothy 
McCarthy, who played a key role in Shackleton’s famous 
Antarctic expedition, and we have been unravelling the 
complex causes of the Great War. Soon, we will be delving 
into trench warfare and its impact on the soldiers who 
fought there. 
During Science Week, the children explored great 
innovations and inventors and even tried their hand at 
inventing their own products! Just like real scientists, they 
discovered that not every experiment goes to plan—our 3D 
printing project didn’t quite turn out as expected, but we 
learned valuable lessons from the process. 
In Design and Technology (DT), students have begun 
designing pop-up books based on fairy tales and nursery 
rhymes for Year 1 children. Their ideas have been incredibly 
creative, and I can’t wait to see their final designs come to 
life! 
In Computing, students have already created their own flip 
books to understand how animations work. Now, they are 
taking their skills further by making their very own stop-
frame animation films—a really exciting project that 
encourages both storytelling and technical skills. 
In RE, we have begun studying the Jewish Torah, learning 
about its importance and significance in religious life. 
A big well done to all the children for their dedication to 
Maths Whizz each week. Their hard work is really boosting 
their fluency and confidence! 



Class  Attendance this week  

Rainbowfish — YR 94.6 

Seahorses — Y1 92.7 

Jellyfish — Y2 95.4 

Narwhals — Y3 98.5 

Swordfish — Y4 94.8 

Manta Rays — Y5 93.9 

Dolphins — Y6 97.1 

WHOLE SCHOOL 96.52 

Well done to the 

Narwhals 

Class 

for the best 

attendance this 

week!  

Attendance 

Team Points 

Running totals 
Penrose: 7 

Gibson: 6 

Methleigh: 8 

Cookworthy: 9 

Our winners this half term are the 

 Penrose TEAM! 

Well done! 



News 
Red Nose Day -  Friday 21st March 

To celebrate 40 years of Comic Relief, they are bringing back a favourite Red 
Nose from each decade – the 80s, 90s, Noughties, and 2010s!  
To mark the occasion, we will be having a non-uniform day at school to raise 
money for Red Nose Day. We’d love to see everyone getting into the spirit by 
wearing outfits from the 80s, 90s, Noughties, or 2010s to match this year’s 
theme.  
Please bring any donations to your class teacher or the school office. 

 

FunFit & DT 

Due to the Year 3 & 4 trip on Wednesday, Mrs. Tripp will be unable to run FunFit and DT Club. She will look to arrange a 
make-up session for DT Club at a later date.  

 

Truro School: Year 5 Maths Masterclasses 

 

Truro School- Senior School would like to invite pupils from across Cornwall to join us for our Year 5 Maths Masterclasses. Our 
masterclass sessions provide an opportunity for pupils to experience engaging maths lessons at Truro School. Year 5 pupils from any 
primary school are invited to sign up. Pupils will engage in a variety of different topics, meet fellow pupils from around the county 
with a keen interest in Maths and develop deeper thinking skills. Each masterclass will consist of a 2-hour session with one of our 
specialist teachers. The sessions will include: 

• Sat 26th April – Probability 

• Sat 10th May - The Mobius Strip 

Sat 17th May - Tactics in Games 

 

The masterclasses will run from 10am - 12pm at Truro School - Senior School (TR1 1TH), with snacks and drinks provided. There is no 
charge for the event and pupils are welcome to sign up for 1,2 or all 3 of the sessions. Please note that sign-up does not guarantee a 
space. Truro School will provide a confirmation when spaces are allocated.  
To sign up, please follow this link: https://forms.office.com/e/Wa6fRYHZKX?origin=lprLink 

 

 As a reminder to parents about attendance 
 
If you book a holiday in term time which is 5 
days or more, and is not approved as an 
exceptional circumstance, our policy - in line 
with DFE guidance, is to refer this to the 
local authority for a fine to be issued. Please 
also be aware that schools need to consider 
fining if a child has 10 unauthorised sessions in 
a rolling 10 week period. Please do contact the 
school if you have further questions.  

https://forms.office.com/e/Wa6fRYHZKX?origin=lprLink


Date  Event 

Wednesday 19th March Year 3 & 4 trip 

Friday 21st March Red Nose Day 

Monday 7th –21st April Easter Holidays 

Thursday 8th May INSET DAY 

Monday 26th - 30th May Half Term 

Friday 6th June INSET DAY 

Monday 7th July INSET DAY 

18th - 20th June Year 3 Residential 

2nd - 4th June Year 4 Residential 

9th - 11th June Year 5 Residential 

14th July - 18th July Year 6 Residential 

Wednesday 23rd July Last day of School 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Diary Dates 



Next Week’s Menu 






